
 

   

 

ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA - SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2016 

I.  Opening Devotion 

II.  Approval of Minutes of the June 7, 2015 Annual Meeting 

III.  Reports of the Pastor, Congregational Council, Committees 

and others 

IV.  Elections 

 A.  Congregational Council - 3 open positions for three-

year terms 

 Current Nominees: Mike Branzolewski, Adam Smith, Teri 

Strohschein 

 B.  Audit Committee - 2 positions, 1 for a three-year term 

& 1 for a two-year term 

 Current Nominees: Mae J. Laatsch 

 C.  2017 Synod Assembly Representatives (April 29-30, 

the Marriott in Madison) - 2 people 

 Current Nominees: TBD 

V. Treasurer’s Report 

VI. Presentation, discussion and approval of the Budget 

VII.Unfinished Business 

VIII.New Business 

A.  Project Renew Report 

V. Closing Prayer 
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MINUTES - SUNDAY, JUNE 7, 2015 

The annual congregational meeting was called to order by Monica Hepp, council 
Vice President – on 6/7/2015 at 9:30 am in the Gathering space of Trinity Lutheran 
Church.  Devotions were led by Pastor Mark Dressel.  The minutes of the 2014 An-
nual Meeting were reviewed by those in attendance.  Hearing no corrections, a mo-
tion to approve the minutes made by Jackie Erwin, second by Gary Martinson. 
Passed.  Monica Hepp advised the attendees to review the committee reports on 
their own and if there were questions or comments, advise the council. 
 
ELECTIONS: 
 
Church council had three 3 year term positions open.  The current nominees 
brought forward to the congregation included Jan Hepp & Brad Rosecke.  Monica 
Hepp asked for nominations from the floor.  Julia Wolfgram volunteered herself for 
a position.  A motion to accept the nominations was made by Drew Schoeneck, sec-
ond from Shawn Cannon.  Motion passed.  The Audit Committee had one 3 year 
term position open.  Deb Haines was nominated to fill that position.  A motion to 
accept the nomination was made by Jackie Erwin, second by Sue White.  Motion 
passed.  Synod Assembly Representatives for 2016 - 2 spots open.  Brad and Kathy 
Rosecke were nominated to attend.  A motion to approve the nominations was 
made by Deanna Cannon, second by Sue White. Motion passed. 
 
TREASURER REPORT: 
 
Jamie reported that our income for this church year was $249,978.91,067.94 – 
slightly down from last year.  Expenses for this church year totaled $253,502.33.  
The expense total reflects/includes only normal expenditures, no big purchases 
were made this year.  In summary, the report shows a $3,523.42 deficit.  At this 
time, Trinity has a surplus of approximately $50,000.  The congregation thanked 
Jamie and Kim for their continued gift of expertise and time and thanked the con-
gregation for its continued support of the operation and ministry of Trinity Lu-
theran Church. 
 
The 2015/2016 budget presented by the council: 

 Projected Income:   $253,151.00 – a 1.9% increase. 

 Projected Expenses:  $268,171.89 

These numbers reflect the following: 

 Reduced parsonage repair (last year – flooring) 

 Increase benevolence giving by $1000 (total – 19,000) 

 Remove three lines from budget – Sunday School Service projects, Nursery, 
Family Promise 

 4% increase for Pastor – exceeds synod guidelines 

 1% salary increase for staff 
 
Summary:  The 2015/16 budget reflects a $15,020.89 deficit. 
 
QUESTIONS: 
 
What is the physical plan for the coming years? 

 7 Furnaces that are all the same age.  They are functioning and we will try to 
keep them going, but it is something to keep in the back of people’s minds. 

How big of a deal is it to pass a negative budget? 

 Pastor hopes that last year was a big of an fluke.  Haven't pushed for cash since 
the last budget crisis.  Hoping that people who are able will step up and help 
the church.  Even if we take a deficit, we have three years to make up this 
change. 

 Mae Laatsch suggests a weekly “What it would take to bring the church up 
from the deficit?”  And per member. 

 
Motion to accept the 2015/2016 budget presented by Council as is by Charley Pinck-
ney, second by Mae Laatsch.  Motion passed. 
 
No New Business. 
Pastor closed in prayer. 
Motion to adjourn made by Drew Schoeneck, Shawn Cannon.  Motion approved. 
 
Submitted by Cate Urbas, Office Administrator. 



 

3  

 

PASTORAL REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

Dear Friends: 
 
As I sit down to write this annual report, I find myself tempted to 
simply provide a list of numbers and events.  In some ways that's 
what a report is.  It's the official record of what happened in the 
previous year.  In another way, however, I realize that simple lists 
and numbers do not come close to conveying what God does 
through Trinity. 
 
As I think back on this past year, I realize the moments that stand 
out to me are not the attendance figures and financial reports (as 
important as those may be), but the moments when Trinity people 
have used their gifts to help one another understand and connect 
with God. 
 
For instance, this year we had planned to changed the structure of 
Sunday School in an effort to make it more interactive for the kids 
and less cumbersome for the adults.  To that end, we decided to 
move from a traditional classroom style of instruction to a rota-
tional style very much like Vacation Bible School.  It sounded good, 
but how would it work? 
 
Effectively, we more than doubled the number of adults involved 
while dividing up the duties among them so that each has less 
work.  Now, instead of focusing on one Bible account per week in 
a single classroom, the kids experience a Bible passage four ways 
over two weeks.  
 

On one of the early weeks, I took a tour 
of the stations.  Outside, I found the 
"games" area.  Darien Dierkes and Jeff 
Byrum, with Chad and Ashley Patrick 
and shepherd Julie Hornby, were 
watching Zach and Luke Byrum kneel-
ing down with plastic cups in their 
mouths, while blindfolded students 
stumbled around trying to place 

gummy bears in the cups.  "What are they doing?" I asked, baffled.  
Jeff responded, "They're feeding locusts to John the Baptist." 
 
Then I went inside to the craft area 
where Kirsten Menzies, Jenny Koester 
and Monica Hepp, with shepherd Shel-
ley Quandt, were focusing on John the 
Baptist's message.  They had a table 
covered with crayons and paper plates, 
while on the board were phrases like 
"Shout the good news," "Jesus is com-
ing," "Jesus is the Messiah," and 
"Repent!" 
 
I realized that it was working.  The teachers were using their crea-
tivity and gifts to help our kids experience Bible events and meet 
Bible characters from different points of view so that the children 
could understand God's work more fully. 
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PASTORAL REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

I love moments like that, when people are using their gifts to help 
themselves and others connect with God.  And there were a myr-
iad of them throughout the year. 
 
I remember when our high schoolers 
were at Twin Oaks Homeless Shelter 
over the summer.  Kyle Gums took the 
opportunity to teach a young man to 
throw a football spiral while Kara Sand-
ers was pushing other kids on a swing.  
They were using their gifts to show 
love in Jesus' name. 
 

I remember rehearsal for the Living 
Last Supper.  Linda Disch had asked 
everyone who was moving to freeze 
and a deadpan voice asked "Is it 
I?" (echoing the question each charac-
ter asks as he considers if he is the one 
who will betray Jesus).  It was a funny 
moment of faith growth when the fact 
that their Biblical characters were real 

live people with feelings and a sense of humor took on life. 
 
I remember talking with Katie Reinfeldt as we scheduled her 
daughter's baptism for the day of the congregational picnic service 
at Korth Park.  I told her that we'd be happy to do it, but warned 
her that it would not be in the church building.  She responded 

that her daughter had come into the 
world in an unconventional way (being 
born at home before they could start 
for the hospital) so she might as well 
enter the church in the same way.  It 
was an amusing acknowledgement 
that life is unpredictable and the work 
of the church extends beyond the walls 
of the church building. 
 
Moments like these, where our relationship with God impacts our 
daily life, help convey what Trinity "is" as much as the facts and fig-
ures that attempt to quantify the events of a year. 
 
That being said, facts, figures, and significant events do make a dif-
ference.  So here are some from the past year: 
 

 95 kids and 73 adults kids took part in Everest Vacation Bible 
School.  This year we encountered rain and thunder for the 
first time. 

 91 children and 28 adults took part in Sunday school, which 
began with ever popular Friendship Fair and included the 
Sunday School Christmas Program "Arise, Shine." 

 20 people and one dog took part in the Town and Country 
Days parade, handing out water and fliers for Vacation Bible 
School. 

 14 people participated in Second Sunday Prayer throughout 
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PASTORAL REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

the year. 

 Pastor Kara Smith-Laubenstein was a great blessing to the 
ministry at Trinity through much of the school year until she 
accepted a full-time call at First Presbyterian Church in Lib-
ertyville, Illinois in March, 2016. 

 49 students and 11 adults took part in Youth on Wednesday.  
In addition to weekly classes, they held a fall lock-in and a 
spring food scavenger hunt (which collected 1,430 pounds 
of food for the food pantry). 

 11 students went on the High School Mission Trip and 17 par-
ticipated in Senior High on Wednesday. They held a new 
"Super Bowl Sub Sandwich" fundraiser, and went on a ski 
trip.  Chad Patrick and Jeff Constable have agreed to facili-
tate the group next year. 

 Numerous people took part in Worship band, Bluegrass 
Sunday, Advent Cantata, Adult and Children's Chimes, Adult 
Choir, Youth Choir, Middle and High School Choir.  We were 
blessed with a great deal of musical leadership in the form 
of Drew Schoeneck, Linda Disch, Betty Oertel, Kim O'Leary, 
Megan and Jeff Sauter, Leah Fritsche, Sarah Hafenstein, 
Linda Branzolewski, Jamie Syvrud, Monica Hepp and others. 

 13 presentation teams took part in the Friday night "Jesus 
Expo."  The presenters felt that we could easily do a similar 
event next year between Sunday services. 

 16 people tend to take part in Ladies' Lunch Out in any given 
month. 

 14 children took first communion. 

 8 young adults were confirmed. 

 12 high school seniors were presented with senior blankets. 

 60 people helped raise $4,000 for the food pantry through 
the Christmas Tree sale. 

 Trinity's Dartball team took second in league and second in 
tournament. 

 Wine, Women and Word and Sarah Circle worked for spiri-
tual growth. 

 9 people received home Holy Communion through the ef-
forts of our home communion teams. 

 And much more. 

 
Thank you all for the ministry you do on behalf of our Lord Jesus, 
and thank you for making Trinity part of your faith life. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Mark 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

PRESIDENT - MONICA HEPP 
 

Fellow Trinity Family, 
 
It has been an honor to take the role of your Church Council Presi-
dent this past year. It was a title that was a bit daunting and out of 
my comfort zone to be honest. The Lord eased my anxiety with 
guidance from Pastor Mark and a great group of Council members. 
It just goes to show what a great family we are among. 
 
I see and hear about people supporting each other in all areas and 
it makes me smile. If you think to yourself that our faith commu-
nity as a whole doesn’t need you in some way because it’s all 
‘taken care of’, think again. We can ALWAYS use your time and tal-
ents. No matter the area – music, technology, worship, Sunday 
school, coffee hour, behind the scenes help with functions or just 
donating a gallon of milk, it ALL counts. The more we lean on each 
other and lessen the load the more time we all have to praise God 
together and have fun in His name. If there’s anything I learned 
this past year amidst the busy schedule, tight budgets, loss of 
beautiful souls, project planning, etc., it’s that we NEED each 
other. And Christ wants to be there with us. He is always delighted 
at our invitation to include him in ALL of our daily activities. 
 
I’m excited for Pastor Mark as he takes a much needed sabbatical 
during the summer months. This is a time for him to nourish his 
spirit and deepen his relationship with God, himself, his family – a 
summer of spiritual growth. Since being on the call committee that 

decided Mark was the right fit for Trinity – he has kept our Trinity 
family his top priority. This naturally comes with exhaustion and he 
needs to recharge. Please keep him in your prayers because al-
though he may be ‘off-duty’ for the summer, it does not come 
without worry on either end. 
 
Our prayers also need to continue to be with our Building Commit-
tee as they forge forward plugging away at all the options associ-
ated with Project Renew. I’m excited for our Trinity family and 
what we can accomplish together. We are strong and our future 
together is bright because of our love for one another. 
 
In all things God works for the good of those who love Him, who 
have been called according to His purpose. Romans 8:28 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Monica Hepp 
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 Retained Kara Smith-Laubenstein as Associate Minister and 
the Youth of Wednesday Coordinator due to gifted funds 

 Passed on $20,884 to the greater church from our operat-
ing budget and individual contributions 

 Paid out one Trinity Note in the amount of $1,000 
 Paid $1,635 in block income to the mortgage principle 
 Added $500 to the funds we are saving for a sabbatical for 

Pastor Mark 
 Added $1200 to the funds we are saving for the future pur-

chase of a new copier 
 Ended the year with an estimate surplus just under $53,000 
 Increased the net worth by more than $43,000 
 

We thank everyone for their generosity, volunteerism and contin-
ued commitment to the ministries of Trinity!  We pray that we con-
tinue to grow as a congregation both physically and spiritually and 
continued to be blessed with great volunteers and staff. As you 
evaluate your giving in the upcoming year, consider your blessings 
and all the great things that are going on here at Trinity and be-
yond our walls. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jamie Stock 
 
 
 

COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

TREASURER - JAMIE STOCK 
 
The 2015 – 2016 annual budget passed during the June 2015 annual 
meeting with a projected income of $253,151 and budgeted ex-
penses of $268,172.  Although this was a projected deficit of over 
$15,000, the council and congregation was hopeful that we would 
continue to come in under budget on expenses while seeing spiri-
tual and financial growth. 
 
The financial results for the 2015 – 2016 fiscal year included 
$257,265 of income compared to $253,950 in expenses.  This left us 
with a small surplus of $3,315.  The level of expenses was almost 
the same as the prior year.  The main difference was the increase 
in income this year.  We commend and thank the staff for their 
continued efforts to control the level of spending and using our 
fiscal resources wisely and also the congregation’s increased gen-
erosity. 
 
The month by month income and expenses can be found in Exhibit 
A and the month by month expense compared to budgeted ex-
penses can be found in Exhibit B. 
 

(PLEASE REFER TO THE NEXT PAGE FOR EXHIBIT A AND EXHIBIT B) 

 
Financial highlights from the 2015 – 2016 fiscal year include: 
 

 Funding staff salaries including benefits and operations 
~$14,000 below budget 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

BUILDING & MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE CHAIR– DAN ZASTROW 
 

This has been an amazing year with so many members stepping up 
to help take care of the day to day needs of our church home!  
Those daily needs cared for by church volunteers include:  clean-
ing, lighting issues, yard /flower bed work and video/tech items 
(this has become a new committee headed up by Mike Bran-
zolewski and Shawn Cannon).  We have been blessed to have so 
many giving hands. 
 
One big building and maintenance item for this year was a new fur-
nace that needed to be replaced 2 days before Christmas. 
 
 We received some money given to us by member who passed.  
This money was going to be used to spruce up the kitchen as she 
was a big part of our kitchen staff.  When we started looking at the 
needs of the kitchen this led to an evaluation of our whole church. 
This grew into Project Renew.  Jenny Koester graciously volun-
teered her talents as a remodeling expert in the hotel chain busi-
ness.  We are now coming up with a plan for giving our church 
home a face lift in order to better appeal to our visitors and keep 
our space looking like a warm inviting space for our members. Pas-
tor has set up a link on our website for suggestions that congre-
gants can voice their big ideas for our church. Our Project Renew 
committee members are: Bob Dimperio, Mark Jothan, Mike Bran-
zolewski, Shawn Cannon Deanna Cannon, Jody Medenwaldt, Julia 
Wolfgram, Aaron White, Pastor and Dan Zastrow. 
 

Feel  free to let me know if you see any issues concerning mainte-
nance that need to be addressed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Dan Zastrow 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

EVANGELISM COMMITTEE CHAIR– CRAIG CORSTEN 
 
Looking back at my three years on Church Council, the most reward-
ing thing has been my year serving as Evangelism Chair. 
 
One of the most important, and rewarding, parts of being Evangelism 
Chair is assisting with new member orientation sessions. It has been a 
pleasure and blessing to help welcome new families into our Church 
family. I’ve loved hearing the stories from new members on how their 
life path led them to Trinity! People come to us from all sorts of faith 
and personal backgrounds. But they all share the desire to grow in 
faith. 
 
Over the last year and a half, Trinity has welcomed 40 new members 
through our new member orientation sessions. Trinity has also wel-
comed 19 new members through Baptism in the last year and a half! 
 
We are blessed as a congregation to have so many families and indi-
viduals choose us to help them grow in faith, and every new member 
we receive helps each and every one of us grow in faith as well. 
 
Submitted in faith, 
 
Craig Corsten 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE CHAIR– MIKE BRANZOLEWSKI 
 
Thank you to everyone for a wonderful year of worship services. All of 
your hard work and faith shows in each and every service. Because of 
your gracious efforts, we experience the wondrous words of God in 
new and exciting ways each week. Thank you to all who participate 
with the special gifts that you share.  
 
This includes: Linda Disch and Kim O’Leary tickling the ivories every 
week. Drew Schoeneck directing the talented band and singers. Betty 
Oertel directing the choir and hand chimes. Also, Megan and Jeff Sau-
ter conducting the children's hand bells. Linda Branzolewski, Sarah Haf-
enstein, and Leah Fritsche for the outstanding work with the children’s 
choir. Also thanks to Deanna Cannon for all the help with power point 
presentations and church bags. Last but not least, a hearty handshake 
to the people behind the scene recording the services for everyone to 
enjoy and spread God’s word. This includes Shawn Cannon, Darien 
Dierkes, and Steve Nass. Also, a special thanks to the alter guild and 
greeters who make everyone smile as they enter the house of God. 
 
Some of the new and exciting changes for this year include the way we 
spread our faith. Trinity has added new 
video equipment and now has the ability 
to stream worship services to the internet 
for the enjoyment of everyone. 
 
Thank you once again, 
 
Mike Branzolewski 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

AUDIT COMMITTEE – KATHY BAHNER & MAE J. LAATSCH 
 

Dear Trinity Lutheran Church Council: 
 
On May 25, 2016 the Audit Committee consisting of Kathy Bahner 
and Mae J. Laatsch audited the financial records of Trinity Lu-
theran Church for the time period of May 1, 2015 through April 30, 
2016.  The audit committee would like to congratulate you on the 
completion of the recommendations of the 
2014-2015 Audit Committee. 
 
We, as the Audit Committee wish to make some recommendation 
based upon the audit results.   
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. The monthly statement should include notes as the 
transfer, closed, and establishment of new accounts.  It 
was difficult to find where the funds when in the closing 
and establishment of new accounts. 

 
1. It would also be helpful for the audit committee if there 

was a description of each account, rather than just a list-
ing.  

 
The Audit Committee found the financial records of the church to 
be very well organized and in good order. 
 

Feel free to contact the Audit Committee members with any ques-
tions that you may have. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

   Kathy Bahner     Mae J. Laatsch         
 Kathy Bahner                   Mae J. Laatsch    
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TRINITY PINES ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2015 YEAR 

Trinity Pines Retirement Center Inc. 
2015 ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS  

 
To the Voting Members of Trinity Ev. Lutheran Church of Lake Mills 

and residents of Trinity Pines Retirement Center 
 
The inspiration for Trinity Pines Retirement Center (The Pines) arose 
in the mid 1980s when the members of Trinity Lutheran Church 
sought a way to extend their mission to the community through the 
use of a vacant section of land adjacent to the church. Church mem-
bers saw the need for a retirement facility to allow Lake Mills area 
residents to retire in the community where they had been living and 
remain close to their friends and family.   
 
The Pines was established as a non-profit corporation as a ministry of 
Trinity Lutheran Church, providing older persons and persons with 
disabilities housing and services specially designed to meet their 
physical, social, psychological, and spiritual needs and to promote 
their health, security, happiness, and usefulness in longer living. The 
facility is open to all, regardless of church affiliation.  
 
The Pines features a combination of 39 apartments with 1 and 2 bed-
room floor plans, community dining room and kitchen, library, activity 
and craft space, laundry facilities on each floor, billiards room, exer-
cise room, and underground heated parking. A ten member volunteer 
Board of Directors, with representatives from the Church, residents, 
and the community, provides general oversight with operations un-
der the direction of the Managing Director, Ann Lee. The Board and 
Ann are committed to our mission and to balance the independent 

living needs of our residents with the need for a loving, caring com-
munity.  
 
This is a great time to acknowledge and thank all of the residents who 
volunteer their time and energy to help keep things up around here. 
The participation and willingness to help is greatly appreciated.  
 
Occupancy of the Pines remained high in 2015 with a rate of 100% at 
year-end. The current waiting list includes 5 prospective residents. 
Currently, there are no immediate openings so if you or anyone you 
know is interested, now is the time to get on our waiting list. The 
most common phrase new residents say is “I wish I would have 
moved here 10 years ago.”   
 
I am happy to report that the organization is solid financially. For 
2015, our net income was over budget thanks to the steady occu-
pancy rate. In March we entered a new financial arrangement with 
Bank of Lake Mills and paid off the original mortgage with the Wis-
consin Housing and Economic Development Authority (WHEDA). 
WHEDA was a partner in establishing the Pines, but we now enjoy 
more favorable terms and an available borrowing cushion from our 
local bank if needed.  
 
The expansion and common area remodeling project was completed 
this spring. Improvements to dining, lounge and library have en-
hanced the warm comfortable atmosphere and the new covered 
walkway is both practical and welcoming. The upgrades to the indi-
vidual apartment kitchens, bathrooms and lighting as well as heating 
and air conditioning have made a significant difference. Due to our 
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new financial arrangement, we were able to provide funds for this 
work without raising the rent for current residents.  
 
A brand new feature for this year was the creation of 6 standing 
planter boxes, designed and built by local scout Shelby Riggleman as 
his Eagle Scout Project. This will allow residents to enjoy some man-
ageable gardening at their leisure.   
 
Moving forward, we have organized a Planned Replacement Sched-
ule for the appliances and carpeting in the apartments, based on a 
combination of age of appliance and longevity of residency of the 
tenant.  
 
In October, at the Lake Mills Area Chamber of Commerce Annual 
Meeting, Trinity Pines was recognized as “Business of The Year.”  We 
are all proud of this honor. 
 
The Managing Director and staff continue to develop and put in place 
nutritional, social, and educational programs for the benefit our resi-
dents. During this year, a food service committee was established 
with residents and staff. This collaborative effort in menu planning 
and delivery has resulted in increased satisfaction and utilization of 
the weekday meal program.  It also helps residents understand first-
hand the relatively complexity. The recent availability of carry out 
meals on weekends has been well received.  
 
Again in 2015 there was a high utilization of the many activities avail-
able to both our residents and other members of the community. A 
wide range of social events, entertainment and educational programs 

were offered this year.  These included both organized activities and 
just plain spur-of-the moment fun!  Through these different pro-
grams, social opportunities for our residents are improved and the 
community’s awareness of The Pines is enhanced. 
 
Our updated logo, marketing materials and web presence for The 
Pines reflects our optimism for the future.  This refreshed branding 
and image has tied in nicely with the refreshed building and apart-
ments. If you don’t already, please “Like” us on Facebook to follow 
along weekly with the fun happenings which give a glimpse into the 
life of residents. Also, if you would take 2 minutes to write a review of 
us on our Facebook page, that would be appreciated.  
 
I encourage members of the congregation to become acquainted 
with this remarkable community asset that has been serving the com-
munity since1988. Tours of the building will be available following the 
annual meeting or by contacting Ann Lee. See for yourself the excit-
ing and refreshing changes at The Pines! 
 
 
Bob Dimperio 
President, Board of Directors  
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BAPTISMS  (10) 
 
March 15, 2015 
Estelle Elizabeth Morse 
(born:  January 16, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Lauren Morse, Emma Neupert, 
Phil Prange 
Parents: Dan & Tracy Morse 
 
May 17, 2015 
Parker Nathanial Szecsy  
(born:  January 26, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Kathy Geurts & Eric Bailey 
Parents:  
 
June 14, 2015 
Tobias Zander Burnett  
(born:  March 28, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Kim Meschke &  
Jeremy & Monica Hepp 
Parents: Jason & Kendra Burnett 
 
June 14, 2015 
Leon Joseph Rebstock  
(born:  March 22, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Dana Kressig & Jack Taddy 
Parents: Chad & Jessica Rebstock 
 
 

July 19, 2015 
Alyson Grace Reinfeldt  
(born:  April 10, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Sara Glaser 
Parents: Adam & Katie Reinfeldt 
 
August 16, 2015 
Roman John Priestley  
(born:  August 12, 2014) 
Sponsors:  Terry Priestley Jr. & Monica Bohl 
Parents: Rob & Melissa Priestley 
 
September 27, 2015 
Morgan Jo Kluz (born:  March 29, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Rob & Julie Kluz 
Parents: Jeremy & Amanda Kluz 
 
November 1, 2015 
Jonathan (Jesse) Kramer  
(Adult Baptism) 
Sponsors:  Richard Erpelding & 
 Carrie Bergman 
 
November 22, 2015 
Margaret Ann Sauter  
(born: August 10, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Whitney Hovan-Lee and Dana 
Sauter-VanNess 
Parents: Megan & Jeff Sauter 

December 6, 2015 
Emmett Griffin Wampole  
(born:  March 23, 2015) 
Sponsors:  Sarah Wampole and  
Aaron Meissen 
Parents: Danielle & Tony Wampole 
 

 
FUNERALS (8) 

 
Jeremy Edward Draper 
Born:  July 30, 1973 
Died:  Monday, December 22, 2014 
Graveside Service: January 3, 2015 
 
Peter Franson  
Born:  February 25, 1954 
Died:  Monday, January 19, 2015 
Memorial Services: January 24, 2015 
 
Wilma Hake 
Born:  December 25, 1924 
Died:  Monday, February 2, 2015 
Funeral Services:  February 5, 2015 
Burial at Rock Lake Cemetery 
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Carol Wiedenfeld 
Born:  April 9, 1928 
Died:  Wednesday, March 4, 2015 
Funeral Services:  March 7, 2015 
Burial at Rock Lake Cemetery 
 
David LeMaster 
Born:  November 2, 1949 
Died:  Friday, March 6, 2015 
Funeral Services:  March 15, 2015 
 
Don Zimmerman  
Born:  July 21, 1938 
Died:  Sunday, August 9, 2015 
Funeral Services:  August 14, 2015 
Interment at Kroghville Cemetery 
 
Lilas Kehoe 
Born:  April 27, 1924 
Died:  Sunday, August 30, 2015 
Funeral Services: September 4, 2015 
Burial at Rock Lake Cemetery 
 
Russell (Russ) Bergholz 
Born:  October 15, 1928 
Died:  Friday, November 13, 2015 
Funeral Services:  November 19, 2015 
Burial at Rock Lake Cemetery 
 

CONFIRMED (12) 
May 3, 2015 

 
Kaileigh Bade 
Parents: Matthew & Stephanie Bade 
 
Jaimie Carmichael 
Parents: Jim & Kimberly Carmichael 
 
Kaycee Drayna 
Parents: Kim Buchholtz 
 
Briana Jessie 
Parents: Shawn Jessie 
 
Kyle Kube 
Parents: Stacy Kube 
 
Ethan Lewellin 
Parents: Jay & Ginny Lewellin 
 
Ashli Patrick 
Parents: Chad & Dawn Patrick 
 
Ashlyn Primmer 
Parents: Don & Rachel Primmer 
 
John Rosecke 
Parents: Bradley & Kathy Rosecke 

Tucker Rubedor 
Parents: Ty & Judith Rubedor 
 
Sophia Thompson 
Parents: Mike & Stephanie Thompson 
 
Alexis Topel 
Parents: Dan & Lisa Topel  
 
 

WEDDINGS (4) 
 
May 16, 2015 
Names: Aaron Kuhl & Connie Kurkowski 
Trinity Lutheran Church 
 
July 25, 2015 
Names: Lauren Anthe & Coyt Mayr 
Waterloo, WI 
 
September 16, 2015 
Names: Rex Weston & Marty Wink 
The Randy & Barb Stenson Household - 337 
S Ferry Street, Lake Mills, WI 
 
October 3, 2015 
Names: Kerri Larson & Dan Rozdzialowski 
Country Springs Hotel - Pewaukee, WI 
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OFFICIAL ACTS FOR THE 2015 YEAR 

NEW MEMBERS (27) 
 
New members received on May 10, 2015 
 
Lou Burdick 
Rob & Melissa Priestley (Roman) 
Scott & Lisa Thomas (Riley & Christina) 
  
New members received on November 1, 2015 
 
Veronica Busche 
Dave & Meg Kaster 
Eugene & Jamie Syvrud  
(Madelyn & Mackenzie) 
Johnny & Jennifer Hawley (Kru & Fynlee) 
Carrie Bergmann & Jesse Kramer 
 (Colin & Lucas) 
Jeff & Tara Johnson (Matthew & Luke) 


